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A Bit of History  by Connie Riter 
 
If you don’t like history, you may want to skip over this article this month because it is on the history of the 
celebrations surrounding July 4th.  During the American Revolution, the legal separation of the thirteen colo-
nies from Great Britain occurred on July 2, 1776 when the Second Continental Congress approved a resolu-
tion of independence that had been proposed in June by Richard Henry Lee of Virginia declaring the US inde-
pendent from Great Britain.  After voting for independence, Congress turned its attention to the Declaration of 
Independence, a statement explaining this decision, which had been prepared by a committee of five, with 
Thomas Jefferson as its principal author.  Congress debated and revised the wording of the Declaration, fi-
nally approving it on July 4th.  
 
A day earlier, John Adams had written to his wife Abigail:  “The second day of July, 1776, will be the most 
memorable epoch in the history of America.  I am apt to believe that it will be celebrated by succeeding gen-
erations as the great anniversary festival.  It ought to be commemorated as the day of deliverance, by solemn 
acts of devotion to God Almighty.  It ought to be solemnized with pomp and parade, with shows, games, 
sports, guns, bells, bonfires, and illuminations, from one end of this continent to the other, from this time for-
ward forever more.”   
 
From the outset, Americans celebrated independence on July 4, the date shown on the much-publicized Dec-
laration of Independence, rather than on July 2, the date the resolution of independence was approved in a 
closed session of Congress.  Historians have long disputed whether Congress actually signed the Declaration 
of Independence on July 4th.  Most have concluded that it was signed nearly a month after its adoption, on 
August 2, 1776.   
 
In a remarkable coincidence, both John Adams and Thomas Jefferson, both signers of the Declaration to later 
serve as Presidents died on the 50th anniversary of the signing -- July 4, 1826.  In 1777, 13 gunshots were 
fired in commemoration in Rhode Island.  Philadelphia celebrated the first anniversary in a way similar to the 
way it is celebrated today -- with fireworks, speeches, parades, music, prayers, and toasts.  In 1778 General 
George Washington marked the 4th of July by giving his soldiers a double ration of rum and an artillery salute.  
Over the years, the political importance of the holiday may have declined, but Independence Day remains an 
important national holiday and a symbol of patriotism.  However you celebrate it, find some way to make this 
a special day, and to think of all the freedoms we enjoy here in the United States of America. 
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From the President’s Desk—Dave Borchardt 

Well, July is here and the year is half over.  Where does the time 
go?  If you are leaving town for a while like we are, have a won-
derful and safe trip.  We all look forward to having everyone back 
for this fall and winter season. 
 
We are in the planning stages for this fall and winter events, 
activities and entertainment and if anyone has any ideas please 
let any board member know.  Your entire board is the entertain-
ment committee so let us know. 
 
Please, when you do sign up for an event be sure to show up. 
 
We also need host and hostesses for the pot lucks this fall and winter. 
 
And we will be needing a committee to plan our Halloween Party as well as our New Year’s 
Eve Party.   
 
Lastly, because most of our newsletter committee will be gone in July, we will not have a 
newsletter for August but we will publish the Birthdays & Anniversaries. 

 

         

      

       

President (term 2018-2020) Dave Borchardt Lot #142 612-790-7549  

Vice President (term 2018-2020) Bruce Wicken Lot #37 612-418-5194  

Secretary (term 2017-2019) Connie Riter Lot #81 315-657-3078  

Treasurer (term 2017-2019) Richard Granata Lot #99 860-922-3642  

Board Member (term 2016-2019) Richard Lewis Lot #23 480-983-0085  

Board Member (term 2017-2020) April Doud Lot #31 509-881-1130  

Board Member (term 2018-2021) Bonnie Harrison Lot #40 480-304-2449  

     

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG CLIFF TESSMER 480-671-1414 

 BINGO KAREN KROSCHEL 
PAULA BARKER 

509-209-3722 
712-490-7118 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CLUBHOUSE DECORATING SUSAN HOOPES 
LINDA EDWARDS 

505-280-5049 
360-772-3858 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD IN PARK CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 MAHJONGG ESTHER LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 PING PONG DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 POKER DAVE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 TAI CHI MIDGE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 WELCOME BILL & SHARI HAUCKE 928-978-4457 

 SUNSHINE APRIL DOUD 509-881-1130 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Midge Drouin,  Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss 
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BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 

JULY BIRTHDAYS JULY ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call 
Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 

Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the cost of printing this newsletter. 
Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever you use their products or services. 

Thank You! 

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Suzanne Dallas 207 

4 Kitty Hutson 56 

4 John Kalmakoff 165 

7 Bill Johnson 5 

9 Cathleen Smartt 20 

11 Dave Blomeyer 4 

11 Anne Eubank 169 

12 Phyllis Tessmer 51 

14 Jerry Murphy 205 

17 Karen Majur 173 

17 Paula Barker 106 

18 Cheryl Sunderman 71 

18 Curt Mercer 117 

20 Art Roberts 81 

21 Noran Olson 27 

22 Ron Schupbach 93 

23 Bev Borchardt 142 

23 Jim Hutson 56 

24 Cliff Tessmer 51 

24 Phyllis Gribben 100 

24 Phil Briggs 105 

26 Jeanie Smith 164 

27 Wanda Tucker 80 

27 Jill Heming 136 

29 Jim Stephens 156 

31 Joe Schnier 146 

DAY NAME LOT 

3 Phil & Karen Briggs 105 

4 Ronald & Carol Sabo 195 

17 John & Carol Brassell 30 

19 Robert & Bette Roy 130 

23 Richard & Karen Anderson 39 

25 Bob & Fran LeVeque 62 

26 Pat Pederson & Ed Kelly 69 

27 Joe & Phyllis Bailey 117 
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DESERT HARBOR TELEPHONE AND E-MAIL DIRECTORY 
 
As you know our telephone and e-mail directory will only be printed once a year usually in 
December and because we have many additions and corrections we are now sending the 
directory in a pdf format so everyone can not only read it but they can print it as well. 
 
If you don’t see your name, phone number or e-mail address in the directory, please let us 
know and we will add you.  And if you see a correction that needs to be made, let us know 
about that as well. 
 
We have had a couple emergency water shut offs recently and the only way to get out the 
message quickly is to send it by e-mail so it’s pretty important that we have it on file. 
 
You can send any updates or corrections to:  desertharboraz@aol.com 
 
 

June Ladies Soup ‘n Salad Luncheon   
by Connie Riter 
 

Our ladies’ soup ‘n salad luncheon was held on Tuesday, June 5
th
 at noon with ten ladies attending.  

We had two soups, several salads, and a few desserts.  Our soups were an Italian sausage soup 

and a black bean soup.  Both were delicious and everyone seemed to have a good time visiting, 

swapping stories, and meeting one of our new residents – Pat Hillard.  The 50/50 consisted of $8 

and was won by Sherry Weinert. 

We will resume our soup n salad luncheons in September.   
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JUNE POT LUCK 
By Cami Weiss 

 

The Desert Harbor June Potluck was held on June 16
th
. The Potlucks are always held on the 3

rd
 Sat-

urday of each month.  The host and hostess for June were Herm and Sherry Weinert and Cami 
Weiss. Also Cliff Tessmer, Phyllis Tessmer and Arlene Wicken helped. Thank You.. 
 
The host and hostess for July will be Cliff and Phyllis Tessmer and Bruce and Arlene Wicken. 
Also Ken Camp volunteered for the August Potluck but is looking for volunteers to help him. 
On Saturday there were 40 guests at the Potluck. The food was one of the best we have had. It was 
delicious with a great variety. Thank you everyone.  The 50/50 was won by Philicia Hightower which 
was $36.00. 
 
It was terrific to see people stay and visit with their neighbors. A great time was had by all. 

HOT DOG DAY DESERT HARBOR 
by Cami Weiss 

 
Hot Dog Day at Desert Harbor was held on Wednesday June 20

th
 at 5 P.M. 

 
We had a very good turnout of 45 people, however 60 had signed up. It was a fun time for  
all that attended. 
 
It is a great time to get together with your neighbors and visit. Some of us stayed and visited till around 7 p.m. 
 
Getting to know your neighbors is a lot of fun and we sure get to know who lives in Desert Harbor and just why 
it is such a wonderful place to live in. 
 
Thank all of you for attending and hope to see more at the next get together. 
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   NO RESIDENT MEETINGS JUNE, JULY, AUGUST 

  
 
   
 AUGUST 

 18 Saturday  Potato Bake  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 
 SEPTEMBER 

 1 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am  
 3 Monday  Bar B Q 5:00 
 15 Saturday  Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
  
 OCTOBER 

 6 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am 
 20 Saturday  Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 
 NOVEMBER 
 3 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am 
 10 Saturday  All Park Patio Sale 
 22 Thursday  Thanksgiving Pot Luck 
 
 DECEMBER 
 1 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am 
 15 Saturday  The Dutton Show 2:00 pm (out of park) 
 19 Wednesday Christmas Caroling 
 25 Tuesday  Christmas Pot Luck 
 
 

 

ALL EVENTS, DATES AND TIMES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 
 

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 
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WELCOME 

Bill and Janey Tarpein 
 

Bill and Janey Tarpein moved into Lot 43 from 
California this month (June). 
They will be full time residents. Bill loves mov-
ies and audio books. 
Janey loves her cats, gardening, shooting and 
teaching women gun safety and personal pro-
tection. 
They have 2 daughters and 1 granddaughter. 
Please welcome Bill and Janey to 
Desert Harbor. 

NEW RESIDENTS 

harbor lights newsletter 

Mary Stutleen 
 

Mary moved into Lot 86 in May 2018. She is from 
the state of Wisconsin. Mary is in Desert  
Harbor as a part time resident for “now”. She is a 
Green Bay Packer fan-being a hometown girl. 
Mary loves to swim, do floral arrangements, an-
tiquing, watching her Green Bay Packer team  
Play football at Casey Jones Packer Bar and Grill 
in Phoenix. 
Mary has no children or grandchildren. 
Please welcome Mary to Desert Harbor… 
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Gary and Rhonda Odell 
 

Gary and Rhonda Odell moved into Lot 53 from the 
State of Washington on June 1

st
 of 2015. 

 
They have 4 grown children and 4 grandchildren. 
  
Gary loves photography and the outdoors. I am sure 
most have seen his wonderful photography 
of wild horses and other creatures of the wild. 
 
Rhonda loves Arizona and spending time with her 

family and her many friends. 

Richard and Elaine Granata 
 

Richard and Elaine moved into Desert Harbor into 
Lot 99 in December 2016. They moved here from 
Connecticut. 
 
They have 2 children (1 son and 1 daughter) and 2 
grandson’s 19 and 23. 
 
Richard and Elaine love to dance and travel with their 
family. Richard loves to cook, bake, puzzles and visit-
ing. 
 
Elaine loves to be a private hairdresser (for many of 
us) and entertaining, doing legal documents like 
Wills, POA, Living Wills, Bankruptcy. 
 
They both love to be with people. They love the fam-

ily at Desert Harbor and are able to assist any of us if 

the need is there. 

RESIDENT SPOTLIGHT 
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Susan Hoopes 
 

Susan and her mother, Joyce moved into 
Desert Harbor in April 2015.  They 
moved into Lot 141 from New Mexico. 
 
Susan has no children. Susan likes 
cooking, crocheting, and essential oil 
homemade products. 
 

She also likes to garden or do anything 

artistic. 

Anna Parker 
 
Anna moved into Lot 12 at Desert Har-
bor in September 2012. 
 
She moved here from Colorado. She has 
2 children, 6 grandchildren and 1 great 
grandchild. 
 
Anna loves to draw, do photography and 
crafts. Anna loves participating in other 
activities within the park. 

RESIDENT SPOTLIGHT 
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DESERT HARBOR JUNE 2018 
CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT 

 
Our June tournament was held on Tuesday June 12th at noon. 

We had a total of 10 people participate with Char Hudson taking 1st place with 8 Points. 
There was a tie for the high hand of the day with Ann Marie Bush and Jean Whitten each having 

24 points and there was also a tie for the famous “string of pearls” between 
Mina Ternus and Dave Borchardt. 

 
The July tournament will be held on a Saturday July 28th at noon in the clubhouse. 

 
Come out and join us, it’s a lot of fun. 

 
Thank you to Scott and Char Hudson for hosting the tournament. 

OUR SUMMER ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
by Connie Riter 
 

 

On June 14
th
 at 5 pm over 40 residents met at the Clubhouse for our 

annual “ice cream social.”  We had 2 containers of vanilla and 1 of 

Neapolitan which were scooped into dishes.  Then residents went to 

another table where all the fixings were available.  These included 

all kinds of syrups, fresh strawberries, bananas, whipped cream, 

cherries, nuts, and small candies.  After fixing the “sundae of their 

choice” people went to visit with friends and enjoy their dessert.  

Some people even had room for another sundae!  Everything goes 

better with ice cream! 
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BUNCO RESULTS by Becky Gardner 

Hello everyone , sorry I missed the June Newsletter so I’ll be doubling up on the results.  
May 3rd Winners were Jean Myers for Most Buncos and Judy Childers had Most Wins. 2nd Most wins went 
to Joyce and 3rd went to Ann Marie Bush. Most Losses was claimed by Linda Edwards. 

 
May 17th  
Winners were Cheryl Sunderman for Most Buncos and 2nd Most Wins. Nancy Pavkov had Most Wins and 
Jean Myers came in 3rd. Jackie Hatfield took home Most losses. 

 
May 31st  
Winners were myself (Becky Gardner) for Most Buncos and LaVonne Lindholm for Most Wins. Arlene 
Wicken took 2nd place. Most losses went to Ann Marie and Kathy Speese had last Bunco. 
 
June 7th  
Most Buncos went to Heather Alvarado and Cheryl Sunderman took Most Wins.  LaVonne took 2nd and Ann 
Marie took 3rd place. Judy Childers has most losses. 

 

June 21st 

Bunco results for June 21st are Heather Alvarado for Most Buncos! Most wins went to Judy Childers and 2nd 
place to Linda Edwards. 3rd place winner was Jean Myers and most losses to Cheryl Sunderman. 
 
Thank you everyone for participating and our next Bunco dates are July 5th and the 19th.  
Keep cool and see you soon!  
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Wood Carving Comes to Desert Harbor 
by Jerry Dilley 

 
Picture it!  The year is 1971; a 29 year old man sits in the basement with a recently purchased set of 
carving knives.  Maybe it was a latent desire to whittle like his Boy Scout leader at Camp Sequoia in 
the 1950’s that possessed him to spend the $1.  In his scrap box he found a 4” x 5” piece of pine 
with paint spatters on one side that would work.  But, what to carve?  He thought back to his 
younger years, two older siblings and he (12, 10 & 8) were responsible for the family garden.  Many 
things grew there, mostly he remembered the weeds, gasoline drenched potato beetles and the 
three preteens sweating under droopy cowboy hats.  Maybe that would work as a carving idea.  How 
about the hours that were consumed playing “Cowboys and Indians”—that could work as well.  From 
those thoughts he carved a relief of a cowboy with a droopy hat from the “good old days”.  That cow-
boy hung on our wall for 40 years—who would have thought he would end up in Arizona.  In 2011 I 
did my second carving and Judith her first.   We have been carving for seven years.  Judith’s first 
carving was a jointed Yakama doll and I did an Indian war pony—both earned blue ribbons and we 
were hooked.  We have attained expert status and would like to pass some of our knowledge to park 
members. 
 
Come see what we do that we didn’t know we could.  Learning and practicing the techniques, being 
patient and enjoying the social time (and maybe a donut or two)—I believe you could find it all very 
rewarding.  It is the best feeling in the world to give a piece of your art work to your kids, grandkids 
or friends.  They turn your carving over and your name is on the back.  How cool is that! 
A ninety four year old great grandmother in our Washington carving group told us early on that “if 
you can peel a potato, you can carve wood.”  Come see what you can do that you don’t know you 
can.  Come carve with us on Fridays @ 10:00am  in the craft room. 
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Babbo’s Out of Park Luncheon  
by Bea Goudeseune 
 
 

Babbo’s!!  Ladies Out of Park Luncheon was once again “over 
the top!”  Our waitress, “Wendy” was so gracious serving 16 
women choosing so many delicious meals from Chicken Par-
mesan, Spaghetti and Meatballs, Appetizers, and many huge 
delicious salads.  I do believe all 16 left with full tummies and 
would highly recommend the quality and freshness of Babbo’s 
food. 
 
I ask if you would like to partake in a little Chitter Chatter, 

please join us next month at Red, White, and Brew on the 17
th
 

of July.  Signup sheet in the Clubhouse. 
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Layered Salad    by M. Drouin 

 
Prepare:  Layer chopped  iceberg lettuce with shredded carrots, sliced cukes, chopped celery, red 
onion, and thawed frozen peas in a pretty glass trifle or serving bowl.  Then spread on a layer of 
homemade herb-packed dressing.  Top the dressing layer with a generous sprinkling of shredded 
cheese and crispy crumpled bacon.   
 
Dressing: One cup of mayo, 1/4 cup of whole milk, 1/4 cup of chopped parsley, 1 tbl. of chopped 
fresh chives, 1 1/2 tsp. of dried dill weed, 1/4 tsp. pepper, and 1/8 tsp. salt. 

SUMMER RECIPE 

Book Club   by Barb Nienkark 

 

Book Club is a love story for women – and men – of all ages.  It’s also about an enduring friendship 

between four women played by award winning actresses Diane Keaton, Jane Fonda, Candice Ber-

gen and Mary Steenburgen.  They read and critique books over a glass or two of wine and the latest 

book to be discussed is one in the Fifty Shades of Gray Trilogy.  Let’s just say they have learned a 

lot from the book – most of it eye opening!  The movie will make you laugh out loud and maybe even 

shed a tear or two, but it should definitely be on your “must see” list. 

MOVIE REVIEW 

SWIMMING POOL RULES 
 
Recently a group of teenage boys were in the outside pool around 3 pm in the afternoon.  They were 

jumping off the ledge into the water (which is not allowed) and one of the boys was in the water in 

his street clothes.  This is definitely against the rules!  If you have company, please have them ob-

serve the rules in the Park and please accompany them down to the pool area.  All visitors should 

be accompanied down to the Clubhouse and pool areas.  Thank you! 
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A 90
th

 Birthday Bash for resident Bev Norman 
by Barb Nienkark 

 

Bev Norman has been a resident of Desert Harbor for about 10 years and in that time she 
has made many friends who affectionately call her “little Bev.”  She always has a smile and a 
twinkle in her eye for everyone she meets and greets on her daily walks or at an activity in 
the clubhouse.  She especially enjoys water aerobics, bingo, pot lucks, and the ladies lunch 
in and out of the park. 
 
Bev’s son, Dick, and his wife Louise hosted a birthday luncheon in the clubhouse with about 

45 fellow residents in attendance.  Sandwiches, snacks, and a beverage were served along 

with a beautifully decorated cake and ice cream.  There were many flowers and cards for 

Bev and I’m sure it was an afternoon that she will long remember. 
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New Activity at Desert Harbor      by Paula Barker 

 

 

● Show up 
● Wear a swimsuit 
● Choose your position (short on one side, taller on the other) 
 

Did you say you were looking for a way to enjoy the heat? In the water takes the cake! (Oh 
please bring cake to share! Just kidding, maybe.) 

This adventure knows no rules! At least not the rules in a conventional sense. You can have as 
many players on each side as show up. You can have more than 3 tries. No score is kept. (we are 
all winners just showing up) The boundaries for play are an illusion. 

Now granted, it is a little premature to join the circuit, but boy do we have fun! 
Have you guessed what the newest activity added to the Desert Harbor calendar is? 
 

Join your neighbors in the fun! 
Wednesdays at 10 am  —  See you there! 

WATER VOLLEYBALL 
Sun Communities Sponsored Event 
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Hi!  I’m Karen Majur, Co-Owner and Agent of Sunshine Home Sales.  I’ve been serving home sale 
and listing needs of Desert Harbor residents and the East Valley for nearly a decade.  As your 
Desert Harbor neighbor at Lot 173, I have your best interest at heart.  Please feel free to call me 
anytime with questions or concerns regarding the listing and sale of your home.   With over 29 
years of combined experience in the industry, we know the local market and will find you a new 
home, or sell your present home at the best possible market price.  We offer free consultations!   

 

  Karen Majur   Hagit (Heidi) Francis 
  Cell: (480) 250-2219  Cell: (602) 309-9678 
  to_karen@aol.com  tohagit@aol.com 
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Recycled Card Program   by Connie Riter 

 
For years I have been collecting used greeting cards and sending them to Nevada because they 
were the only ones who would take them, at my own expense. 
 
I have decided not to continue to do this. 
 
Here is the address should you want to send your own cards to St. Jude’s, but if you have unused 
cards --- with envelopes, I would suggest you give them to Goodwill, the Salvation Army, or to St. 
Vincent de Paul’s.   
                                          St. Jude’s Ranch for Children 
                                          Recycled Card Program 
                                          100 St. Jude’s Street 
                                          Boulder City, NV  89005 
Thank you! 
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PLEASE REMEMBER OUR 
SPEED LIMIT IN THE PARK IS 10 
MPH. 
 
WE HAVE MANY RESIDENTS 
WALKING, BIKING AND RIDING 
GOLF CARTS. 
 
WE DO NOT WANT ACCIDENTS. 
 
THANK YOU ! 

DESERT HARBOR “HARBOR LIGHTS” NEWSLETTER 
ADVERTISING RATES 2018-2019 

 
Ad Size   Per Month  Per Year 

 
Business Card   $10.00   $100.00 

 
1/4 Page   $40.00   $150.00 

 
1/2 Page   $65.00   $300.00 

 
Full Page   $100.00  $600.00 

 
Newsletter is in full color on our web site   www.desertharboraz.net 

 
Contact us by e-mail at   desertharboraz@aol.com 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open). 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday, the garbage will 
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have dumpsters located on the west side of the clubhouse.  There is one 
   yellow color container for paper and cardboard.  We get money for the paper 
   and cardboard so PLEASE use it as it helps the Activity Club’s treasury.  The 
   blue recycle dumpster is for plastic, glass and all other recycle items.  We  
   do not get any money for these two containers, but please recycle as much as 
   you can. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made name badge with your name & lot number 
   Contact Mike Kereluk, lot #82, 480-987-8587 

 
FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 



24 

 

harbor lights newsletter 
harbor lights newsletter 

The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 315-657-3078 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 

   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 623-385-5429 

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Barry Dalton 145 http://www.abcliveit.com 801-616-2643 

 Joyce Hoopes 141 Pet Sitting 505-250-6613 

 Richard Nienkark 192 Light landscaping, irrigation, gutter cleaning 480-288-0568 

 Karen Ayo 25 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 Jim Jackson 57 Computer help 480-625-1364 

 Pat Pederson-Ed Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Bill Hightower 8 Handyman / Painting 480-372-7530 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

 Theresa (Terri) Rivers 54 Sewing Services, handmade teddy bears, 804-399-1695 

   stuffed animals, baby gifts, etc.  

 Shelby-Susan Robnett 76 Power Washing-Weed Control 720-383-3813 

 Colleen Kitzman 184 Ironing 701-509-6083 

 Ed Williams 176 Watch Repair & Watch Battery Replacement $4.00 480-625-1855 

   Includes labor & cleaning  

     



25 

 

JULY 2018 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 
 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
10:00 Ping 
          Pong 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
10:00 Ping                   
          Pong 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
10:00 Crafting 
10:00 Water 
       Volleyball 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
10:00 Ping 
          Pong 
10:00 Wood 
         Carving 

7:00 Coffee 
Donuts 

 
12:30 Poker 

1:00 Mahjongg 
 
 
 
6:30 Bingo 
6:30 Billiards 

 
2:30 Pizza 
        Lot #131 
6:00 NDQ 
        Poker 
6:30 Cards 
7:30 Bean Bag 

1:00 
Mexican Train 
 
 
7:30 
Shuffleboard 
 
 

1:00 Cards 
1:00 Quilting 
 
 
 
6:30 Billiards 
6:30 Cards 
 

 
 
 
4:00 Happy 
Hour 
 
 

 
 
 
 
5:30 Poker 

AM 

PM 

1 
 
 
 

2 3 
 
 

4 
 
 
July 4th 
Indoor Bar B Q 
5 pm 

5 
 
 
10am BUNCO 
 
6pm Poker 

6 
 

7 

8 
 

9 10 

 
11 
 

12 
 

13 14 

15 16 17 
 

11am Ladies 
Out of Park 
Luncheon 

18 19 
 

9am Casino 
Ft. McDowell 
 
10am BUNCO 

20 
 
 
 
 
 

5:30pm Poker 

21 

 
Pot Luck 
4:30 HH 
5:00 Food 

22 
 

23 24 

 
 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
 
Noon 
Cribbage 
Tournament 

29 31 

 
31     



26 

 

harbor lights newsletter 
harbor lights newsletter 


